[image: image1.jpg]=

MEDINA VALLEY



Mrs Valerie Taylor CiLCA  PILCM

Whippingham Parish Clerk

3 Downside                                             
Ventnor

Isle of Wight

PO38 1AL
Tel: 01983 852576              Email: whippinghamparishcouncil@gmail.com

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF WHIPPINGHAM PARISH COUNCIL WAS HELD AT WHIPPINGHAM 
COMMUNITY CENTRE ON THURSDAY 22nd  FEBRUARY 2024 AT 7.15 PM
MEMBERS PRESENT: - Cllr Walter(Chairman), Cllr Price, Cllr Wilson and Cllr Horn.

1786/23      CO-OPTION OF A COUNCILLOR. 

                     This item was deferred.
1787/23
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were received from Cllr Taylor
1788/23    DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

         Cllr Price declared an interest in agenda items relating to Isle of Wight Council as  

                   an Isle of Wight Councillor.
1789/23    TO APPROVE THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON THE 7TH DECEMBER 2023

   The Minutes of the meeting held on the 7th December were approved and duly signed. 


1790/23   TO RECEIVE AND APPROVE THE FINANCIAL REPORTS.
a. Summary of payments and receipt for December 2023 and January 2024 and to note the bank statements.    
RESOLVED :-

          That the Summary of payments and receipts for November and December 2023  were approved.
The bank statements for December 2023 and January 2024 were noted.
1791/23   TO COMMENT ON THE FOLLOWING PLANNING APPLICATION AND ANY THAT ARE RECEIVED

                   PRIOR TO THE COUNCIL MEETING AND TO NOTE DECISIONS MADE.

                   24/00169/RVC 
	Application No: 
	24/00169/RVC 

	Parish(es): 
	Whippingham 
	Ward(s): 
	Fairlee And Whippingham 

	Location: 
	Land North West Of Roundabout Between East Cowes Road And 

Fairlee Road 

Newport 

Isle Of Wight 

	Proposal: 
	Variation of condition 2 on P/01573/17 to allow alterations to include changing of building to single storey, external walls painted blockwork and fibre cement cladding boards, removal of covered spectator stand, provision of space for storage of portable goals 

	  Easting: 
	452014 
	Northing: 
	91843 



  Councillors discussed this planning application and the reason for the alterations of the plans.

       They were informed that the football Club is supportive of this application and these plans 
       supply the space they  


       require. There is no detriment to the Club. It is said if approved it will improve the outlook for  

                    the Residents in East Cowes Old Roads as the building will be lower and not as obtrusive.

                    Councillors questioned if there is any quid pro quo for the Club 
                    RESOLVED: - 

                             That we support the Variation to condition 2 provided that due consideration is given to 
        appropriate compensation being given to Newport Football Club for any diminution in value 
        of the development resulting from the Variation.
1792/23     D DAY REMEMBRANCE 6TH JUNE 2024 80TH ANNIVERSARY
                    Information forwarded to you for discussion.

                    Councillors discussed this item and Cllr Wilson was asked to find out if it was possible for St  

                    Mildred’s Church to ring its bell at 6.30pm on the 6th June 2024.
1793/23
TO NOTE NEW WALK IN PLANNING SERVICE BEING OFFERED AT SEACLOSE. ON WEDNESDAY 


AFTERNOON 2PM TO 5PM A PLANNING OFFICER IS AVAILABLE TO GIVE ADVICE TO MEMBERS  

        OF THE PUBLIC ON PLANNING. ISSUES. NO BOOKING REQUIRED.

1794/23
CLLR PRICE’S ISLE OF WIGHT COUNCILLOR’S  REPORT TO THIS COUNCIL

                     He had been called out because hedges were being removed and trees cut down at East Cowes

                     Old Road. As it turned out there was no tree preservation order on any of the trees and nothing  

                     illegal was happening.
                     The crematorium has had the pews removed and chairs have replaced them so there is less  

                     seating.

                     He has been dealing with numerous problems arising from flooding including his own business  

                     being flooded. 
                     He reported he and another Councillor were the only 2 to vote for the proposed repair of the   

                     Military Road on Planning.

                     Members discussed with Cllr Price all aspects of the flooding and also recent landslips on the 
Island and the lack of IW Council Finance to ensure culverts were cleared and ditches were 
cleaned out and the lack of ability to obtain Government Funding.

1795/23
CLERKS REPORT FOR DECISSIONS AND NOTING

a. Bench at The Heights
The Clerk reported she has a problem getting the bench over to the Island. The Chairman is to supply the Clerk with contact details of a company that can bring it over to the Island for us.
b. Practitioners Conference report back
The Clerk gave a verbal report on the Practitioners Conference she attended and report it was well worth while going to it. They had a variety of very good speakers. One of the main problems Council’s are still facing is being caused through lack of Parliamentary time to get the required bill covering bad behaviour and sanctions into law. It is now been waiting over 3 years and this is causing a National shortage of Clerks though-out the Country and also on the Isle of Wight. 
c. Offer of Portrait of His Majesty the King.
                           It was agreed the Clerk would contact the Hall Management and ask if they would like a 

 portrait for the hall.
                    d.   The Council has received an invitation to meet with the IW Council to discuss future 

                           arrangements with Chairs and Clerks of Town and Parish Councils. Meeting dates have been  

                           sent. Cllr Walter and the Clerk to decide as to what mutual date they can attend.
1796/23
MATTERS RAISED BY COUNCILLORS


Cllr Horn raised the matter of the new bus shelters being useless as they are no good at 

                     protecting people from rain. It appears that they needed to be fitted the other way round to 

                     what they have been.
                     Cllr Walter had received an email from IW Cllr Sarah Redrop an IW Councillor for Wootton 
                     Who is organising an informal drinks/chat with some of the people in Wootton who have put 
        their name forward for our Community Speed watch Group. It's just an opportunity to meet one    

                     another and chat about the project. 


        She wanted to extend an invite to Whippingham and anyone in your area who might be 
  
        interested in the scheme too: Tuesday March 5th 4:00pm at The Sloop
                     Cllr Horn is to attend on behalf of the Council.

Signed       







Dated 
Whippingham Parish Council supporting
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